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Alaska State Legislature, 

The	
  Alaska	
  Chapter	
  of	
  the	
  American	
  Fisheries	
  Society	
  (AFS-­‐AK)	
  supports	
  protection	
  of	
  Alaska	
  
fish	
  and	
  fisheries;	
  therefore,	
  we	
  are	
  opposed	
  to	
  SB	
  26	
  /	
  HB	
  77	
  as	
  written	
  because	
  it	
  is	
  likely	
  to	
  
be	
  detrimental	
  to	
  Alaska	
  fishes	
  and	
  fish	
  habitat.	
  	
  

The	
  AFS-­‐AK	
  represents	
  fisheries	
  scientists	
  and	
  biologists	
  employed	
  in	
  government,	
  academia,	
  
and	
  the	
  private	
  sector	
  throughout	
  Alaska.	
  It is one of the largest local professional fisheries 
chapters in the country. Reflective of the diverse program of professional activities and 
accomplishments, the Alaska Chapter received the Outstanding Chapter Award from the parent 
society in 1995 and 1999.  

The parent American Fisheries Society (AFS), founded in 1870, is the oldest and largest professional 
society for fishery scientists and it represents more than 9,000 fisheries scientists, worldwide. The 
AFS promotes sound scientific research and enlightened scientific management of fishery resources 
and fish habitat for optimal use and enjoyment by the public. The	
  mission	
  of	
  the	
  AFS	
  is	
  to	
  improve	
  
the	
  conservation	
  and	
  sustainability	
  of	
  fishery	
  resources	
  and	
  aquatic	
  ecosystems	
  by	
  advancing	
  
fisheries	
  and	
  aquatic	
  science	
  and	
  by	
  promoting	
  the	
  development	
  of	
  fisheries	
  professionals.	
  	
  

The	
  AFS-­‐AK	
  is	
  not	
  an	
  advocacy	
  group	
  but	
  we	
  occasionally	
  bring	
  important	
  issues	
  to	
  the	
  
attention	
  of	
  policy	
  makers	
  and	
  the	
  public	
  when	
  deemed	
  necessary.	
  We	
  advocate	
  for	
  fish,	
  
fisheries,	
  and	
  sustainability	
  when	
  our	
  position	
  is	
  well	
  grounded	
  in	
  science. 

Alaska fisheries is one of our most important natural resource and requires knowledgeable, informed 
management and careful habitat protection. Protection of fish habitat and reservations of water are 
the primary means of ensuring the long-term health of our commercial, sport and subsistence 
fisheries. 

While there are various aspects of SB 26 that are cause for concern, as AFS-AK interprets SB 26, it 
is likely that, with fewer groups eligible to apply for instream reservation, there will be fewer 
instream flow reservations to protect fish and fish habitat. The proposed changes would also relax 
requirements for the periodic reassessment of instream water needs, from a 10 year requirement to at 
the discretion of the commissioner. Watersheds regularly change, however, as do the distribution and 
spawning locations of anadromous fish such as salmon. Plus, as a result of ongoing climate change, 
these changes can happen suddenly. Periodic review ensures that up-to-date environmental 






